
February 20, 2024

Scott Gerdes
Director of Finance and Operations
Faribault School District
710 17th Street SW
Faribault, MN 55021-0618

Dear Scott

As we did last year, I am sending you the counseling contract for Bethlehem Academy for the
2024-2025 school year.

If the contract looks correct as written, please sign and return at your earliest convenience. And if
you need anything from me, please do not hesitate to ask.

Again, thank you so much for your help this year.

Sincerely,

Jules Nolan, Psy.D
Licensed Psychologist



Contract for Services: Grades 7 – 12

This is a contract for services between the Faribault School District and Phoenix School
Counseling for the 2024-2025 school year. The counseling services provided to Bethlehem
Academy will be the same guidance and counseling services as the Faribault School District
provides to their students in grades 7-12.

This contract considers Phoenix School Counseling to be an independent contractor. The mutually agreed
upon fee for service for the 2024-2025 school year will be equal to the number of students (in grades 7 –
12) multiplied by the per student allocation.

This figure includes all benefits (pension contributions, health and liability insurance). Contractor shall
indemnify and hold district harmless for any and all damages, costs and expenses including attorney fees
which district, its officials, employees, or agents may sustain arising from any act or omission of
contractor in the execution, performance or failure to adequately perform the contractor’s obligations
under this agreement. Either party may terminate the agreement by providing at least thirty (30) calendar
days written termination notice.

__________________________________ _Jules Nolan, Psy.D______

Scott Gerdes

On behalf of he Jules Nolan, Psy.D

Faribault School District Phoenix School Counseling, LLC

Date: ______________________________ Date: ____Feb 22, 2024___


